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WEATHERBY LAKE LIVING 
Congratulations to Bob Chaney 

2016 Joseph A. Sherman Award Winner 

1

The Joseph A. Sherman Community Service Award was created 
and funded by the Welch Family Foundation in 1993 in memory 
of Lantz's friend, neighbor and colleague. Criteria to receive the 
award includes being a resident of the community of Weatherby 
Lake, engage in activity as a volunteer which results in 
improving the quality of life at Weatherby Lake, serves as an 
inspiration of the value of community service, and seeks to 
improve the community which is sufficient reward without 
personal gain. 

As has been with many past winners of this award, this year’s 
recipient Bob Chaney is the type of person who does so much in 
the background of our community without any expectation of 
acknowledgment or accolades.   

He brings with him a service spirit, sharp wit, and broad set of 
skills.  After moving here in 2010 with his wife Teresa, he 
quickly became a champion for this special community we live 
in and he consistently exhibits a selfless commitment to 
Weatherby Lake.  A few of his contributions include: 

Left to right:  Brad Meyer, Laura Welch, Bob Chaney, Rick Neece 
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(continued from cover) 

• Helps with installing Christmas lights at C-Point 

• Volunteers with the team that paints all the tables and garbage cans at the Access Areas.  And oversaw 
the removal of dead trees. 

• Helped maintain gravel sidewalks to the boat ramps at a number of access areas. 

• As the summer season comes to a close, he winterizes the C-Point bathrooms and Pavilion to ensure 
there’s no damage as the weather gets colder. 

• He designed and installed the sun sails and helped install the courtesy bench at C-Point Beach 

• He engineered and personally installed an erosion and drainage control system in one of our access 
areas. 

• He is the go-to guy for Access Area lighting whether it’s keeping streetlamps, marine pods or the 
Pavilion and Bathrooms alit and has been migrating all to LED to save energy and the Membership’s 
money. 

• Uses his welding skills for many jobs around the lake including making handrails for the  shower 
walkway at C-Point and other Access Areas 

• He contributed to the installation and continues to assist with the maintenance and emergency needs of 
the security gates at C-Point and Venita. 

• He recently helped make it easier for more of the membership to enjoy the water by designing, building 
and installing 11 racks to meet the growing popularity of kayaking, canoeing and paddle-boarding. 

• He helped govern the direction of the WLIC by volunteering on the WLIC Board of Directors for three 
years, serving as Vice-President for 2, Chaired the Property Management committee and continues to 
serve as co-Chair 

• And, the list could go on and on as he is always available to lend working hands, an ear or an opinion 
on all things related to Weatherby Lake.   

Please join in congratulating this year’s Joseph A. Sherman Award winner.  Bob Chaney.  

 

1

1994     Joe Sherman 
1995     Bill Maxwell 
1996     Peggy Blazer 
1997     Tom Webber 
1998     Rick Noble 
1999     Marge/Ray Stockwell 
2000     Don Coleman 
2001     Armand Mathews 

2

2002     Barb Brooks 
2003     No Award Given 
2004     Bert Woods /Neil Brown 
2005     Tom Henke 
2006     John Bugg 
2007     Ray Staton 
2008     Pat Medill 
2009     Kathy/Don Birmingham 
2010     Hank  Nussbeck 

3

2011     Tanya Finn 
2012    Joe  Ennett 
2013    Beth Moraitis 
2014    Jerry  Bos 
2015    De/Ron Surma 
2016    Bob Chaney 
 

Past Award Winners: 
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enemy, we should know the "why".   And, 
why does this practice have value?   If for no 
other reason than to have less hatred and 
perhaps to promote more fairness and 
kindness.   After all....it's the season to 
practice giving, and maybe to make a few 
personal changes.  It's something to think 
about. 
  
MERRY CHRISTMAS &  
HAPPY NEW YEAR. 
 
 
 

Peace & Goodwill –  
Pat Medill       

From the Editor 

1

SOMETHING TO THINK ABOUT 
  
We have just come off of a holiday of giving 
thanks and gratitude, and headed into one of 
sharing peace and goodwill.   So, maybe our 
thoughts and attitude are leaning a bit more 
towards love and kindness??   
  
I was chatting with a stranger on a recent flight 
about the presidential election.   She was 
expressing her feelings of "hatred" towards a 
particular candidate.  While I did agree with her 
reasons, I actually do not "hate" her 
candidate.  But, it did get me to thinking how 
strongly we can come to feel about people we 
don't personally know.  In fact, we often have 
strong negative feelings about people we do know 
personally, or at least think that we know them 
personally.   Isn't there always a lot of private 
information that we never know about 
someone...and should never know? 
  
I think it is normal to dislike your enemies, but I 
don't think it is acceptable to decide who are our 
enemies without knowing why we call them an 
enemy.  Have we ever developed a real dislike 
towards someone based on no real solid reason, or 
maybe a feeble reason.   Why do we do 
that?   Maybe we felt ignored by a friend, not 
knowing they were dealing with a frightening 
medical diagnosis.  Or, maybe we heard they 
were going on a fabulous vacation, and we felt 
like we deserved that getaway more.   Sometimes 
we decide to dislike another for no definable 
reason...it's just a feeling we have.  Why?  
  
I'm not saying we should all be best friends 
indiscriminately, but I am suggesting that we 
examine why we put certain people in that 
"enemy" category, when we don't have a valid 
reason.  Of course there are those whom we 
should avoid, but if we are going to call anyone an 
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Dear Friends and Neighbors: 
  
Welcome to the holiday season.  I truly hope that each of you have had a special 
Thanksgiving celebration enjoying family, friends and good food.  The month of November 
finally brought in some colder weather after starting off by setting record high temperatures.  
Looks like winter is finally here. 
 
Let me start by recognizing a member of our Police Department, who also works as the 
Chief of Police for Lake Waukomis, Don Hachman who recently received the “Patriotic 
Employer” award.  This award is presented by the Department of Defense Employer 
Support of the Guard and Reserve “for contributing to National Security and protecting liberty 
and freedom by supporting employee participation in America’s National Guard and Reserve Force”.  
Please join with me in congratulating Donnie on this high achievement. 
 
I recently attended the annual Awards dinner for the Weatherby Lake Yacht Club at the 
Community Center and was impressed by the participation and amount of award categories 
that were presented.  My congratulations to all who received recognition and awards that 
evening. 
 
Speaking of the Community Center, the new refrigerator was installed last month providing 
more space for caterers to house food for events.  I have heard good things about it and it 
adds to the many upgrades we have made to enhance the hall usage over the last two years.  
We continue to receive responses to our recent survey about renter experiences and will 
conclude that survey at the end of December and provide a report for review.   
 
The annual budget for the City of Weatherby Lake was approved at the November Board of 
Alderman meeting and I am pleased to announce that for the second year in a row we will 
experience a decrease in our annual tax rate (as I reported in the September Newsletter).  
And, for the third year in a row there will no increase in our water rates.  My thanks to City 
Treasurer, Marianne Ennett, the staff, and Board of Aldermen members as we continue to 
work together to ensure that we provide a fiscally responsible approach to the financial 
management of our City’s resources.  
 
I was very pleased to participate in our annual Veteran’s Day celebration conducted in 
Birmingham Park on November 11th.  The group of dedicated individuals that Support 
Weatherby’s Adopted Troops (SWAT) hosted the program which included a guest speaker 
from Fort Leavenworth, a wreath placing at our veteran’s monument provided by the City, 
and serving of light refreshments.  My thanks to all for remembering and honoring our 
nation’s vets. 
 
To my surprise, the grinder pump alarm at my home went off one mid-morning and I 
immediately ceased my water usage and called the number provided by the city.  Within 
an hour, the team arrived and replaced the failing pump.  With water back on we tested 
the replacement pump, reset the alarm, and all was good to go.  My thanks to the city 
employees for their quick response and to my neighbor who heard the alarm before I did.   
 
Well, it has now been 6 months since I officially retired from full time employment and I 
have enjoyed being a full time mayor working each day on your behalf.  I continue to 
meet the many new residents joining the Weatherby Lake family and I am very excited to 
see so many children enjoying our parks and recreation activities.   
 
As we continue to enjoy this beautiful holiday season, I would like to share a poem by 
Ada Hendricks that says:  “May you have the gladness of Christmas which is hope; the 
spirit of Christmas which is peace; and the heart of Christmas which is love.”  I wish only 
the best for each of you as we prepare to welcome a new year together.  Live life well in 
Weatherby Lake. 

Patrick J. Botbyl      
Mayor, Weatherby Lake 

 

PATRICK BOTBYL 
MAYOR 

 

ALDERMAN: 

WESTSIDE 
Steve Clark – 741-0048 

Doug Richmond – 402-540-0078 
 

EASTSIDE 
Tanya Finn – 587-9957 

Brian Stevenson – 746-8563 
 

Phone: 816-741-5545 
Fax:    816-741-1480  

pbotbyl@cityofweatherbylake-mo.gov 

City Hall office Hours are 
Monday thru Friday 8:00 

a.m. to 2:00 p.m. 
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Gary MCMullin 
CHIEF of  
police 
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MERRY CHRISTMAS, HAPPY NEW YEAR AND PLEASE BE 
SAFE! 

The Holiday Season is a wonderful time of the year but it can also 
be a dangerous one.  Be especially cautious when shopping.  Be 
very watchful of your children and keep them close to you.  
Shopping in groups is advised.  Be aware of other shoppers 
around you.  If you feel you are being followed call 911 on your 
cell phone. Find a Security Guard or walk to a crowded place.  Try 
to shop during the day.  If you must shop at night try to park in 
well-lighted areas.  If you feel uncomfortable about walking to 
your vehicle, have a security person walk you to your vehicle, ask 
a store clerk to watch you or call the police.  Have your keys ready 
before you walk to your vehicle.  Be aware of vans parked close to 
your vehicle, thieves and kidnappers often use that type of 
vehicle. 

ALCOHOL IMPAIRED DRIVING 

Too much Christmas or New Year’s cheer can be very dangerous.  
If you are going to celebrate and alcohol will be involved,  please 
don’t drive.   Call a friend, have a designated driver or use a taxi 
service.  Driving while impaired is very dangerous for not only 
you but others around you.  It can also be very expensive if 
stopped by the police and charged.  Holiday safety is everyone’s 
business.  If you have been drinking please don’t drive.  

 

WINTER SAFETY  

If you drive often during the winter, whether you take short trips or long, 
please consider carrying a winter storm kit in your vehicle.  Please 
consider some of the items listed below for your kit; 

    flashlight  compass  windshield scraper 

    maps     sand            paper towels 

    chains                  blankets         extra clothes 

    matches               candles          jumper cables  

    extra batteries     water   

high calorie non-perishable foods               cellular phone    

GPS system  cell phone charger 

gmcmullin@cityofweatherbylake-mo.gov  

Emergency - Call 911 
Office - 816.741.8111 

Dispatcher - 816.858.3521 
Water Patrol - 816.807.6700 

Fax - 816.741.1480 

Kops Korner 
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WINTER DRIVING  

Winter driving can be extremely dangerous.  The combination of low temperatures and precipitation 
may result in extremely hazardous conditions on the roadway.  If the roadway looks damp be 
careful, it could be icy.  Often snow is preceded by light mist or rain.  This can cause ice to form 
under the snow.  Check your tire pressure and tread depth before the storms hit. Even though our 
road crew does an excellent job of snow removal and ice control, driving may still be dangerous.  Try 
to keep your trips to a minimum.  If you must travel please be observant and watch for dangerous 
conditions.  The best plan is to stay put until the roads are clear. 

LOCK YOUR HOMES- SET YOUR ALARM SYSTEM  

Residential burglaries occur during the Holiday season.  They are primarily daylight burglaries.  
Thieves will knock on the front door or ring the door bell.  If there is no answer the thieves kick the 
door in and burglarize the home.    Please exercise care in locking your home and setting the alarm 
when you leave.  Don’t open your door for people you don’t know.  If in doubt call 911. 

"If you can't love your enemies, at least try 
to treat your friends a little better." 

Unknown 
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The Weatherby Lake Historical 
Committee is made up of seven 
(7) members and two (2) 
alternates.  The members 
are appointed by the Mayor 
from the public at large, and are 
subject to the approval of the 
Board of Alderpersons.  Each 
member must be a resident of 
the City of Weatherby Lake, and 
serves for a term of three (3) 
years. 

Full Committee Members 

Marianne Ennett 
Trina Henke 
Pat Medill 

Heidi Neece 
Lyle Phillips 
Judy Shafe’ 

Shauna Zahner 
 

Alternate Members 

Neil Brown 
Mabel Phillips 

 

WL HISTORICAL 
COMMITTEE 

WL Historical Committee  

Enjoy holiday 
shopping with special 
gifts from Weatherby 

Lake! 

 

All proceeds benefit the Weatherby 
Lake Historical Committee 

Available at Weatherby Lake 
City Hall or call  

!"#$%&'()*&+,-$.)//&((##$",'$012-&'"#3$,$+)--#+(&)4$)5$
'()*&#'6$0")()7*,0"'6$,43$$3,(,$3#0&+(&47$("#$"&'()*8$)5$
9#,("#*28$:,;#$5*)/$<=>?$()$<==@$&4$,$2#,1(&51--8$
2)1436$",*3+)A#*$2));B$

!"#$%"&'()*+#,$'-$.#/0"#&12$3/4#$/,;#'$,$7*#,($

7&5($5)*$8)1*'#-56$,$4#C$4#&7"2)*6$)*$$,48)4#B$

!"#$%"&'()*+#,$'-$.#/0"#&12$3/4#!

567!!
!

!"#$%#&%'(#)(*'#)+',&-(.#/'(0$)-(1#%%(2,(3#%%(45678957::9:!

Weatherby Lake Notecards 
$20 

The Chronicles of  
Weatherby Lake 

$45 ea. -- 2 for $80 

!
!

!

All proceeds go to the WL Historical Committee.  We invite you to visit new Anders Jacks 
Cemetery marker on Cemetery LN. 

Purchase at WL City Hall on Monday thru Friday, 8am – 2pm.  For 
questions call 816-591-9977. 
 
Limited adult sizes in stock.  Youth sizes available by order.  
 
Pullover and zip-up pre-pay cost is $35.00 or $40.00 for >2X. 
 
Last order will be on Wednesday, December 7, 2016. 
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WEATHERBY  
LAKE 

IMPROVEMENT 
COMPANY 

office@wlic.org 

www.WLIC.org 
 

 

WLIC Office Hours:   
Mon thru Fri:  8:00a - 2:00p 

Office Telephone: 816-741-5556 
Office Fax:  816-741-2081 

Water Patrol:  816-807-6700 
 

W.L.I.C. Update 
WLIC Update 

We hope you had a great Thanksgiving and are looking forward to a 
peaceful, productive and festive Holiday Season and New Year. 

 

The Lake is stabilized at a lower level and Members are busily engaged in 
their seawall repairs. The WLIC is also repairing several access area seawalls 
and the dam spillway. Let’s hope the weather continues to hold. Speaking of 
which, we would ask all Members to clean up any trash on their property 
and/or nearby access areas since the water level is low and the weather is 
reasonable. Please help us keep our Lake beautiful. 

 

Since the last newsletter, the WLIC held their Annual Meeting on November 
1st. Approximately 90 Members and over 100 participants attended. Three 
current Directors (Steve Ogden, Todd Maxwell and Rick Neece) were 
reelected for three year terms along with one new Director, Tom Wind. 
Members also participated in a round table brainstorming session on current 
and future topics facing the Lake. This lively discussion is being 
summarized and will be communicated to all Members. These topics will 
also be further discussed by the Long Range Planning Committee of the 
WLIC over the next months. The WLIC wishes to thank the Members who 
moderated the round table discussions. Check out our website 
http://wlic.org/index.html for a quick video of the brainstorming session. 

 

At the November Board Meeting, the following officers were elected by the 
Board:  

 President – Rick Neece 

 Vice President – Paul Harte 

 Secretary – Don Coleman II 

 Treasurer – Tom Henke 

 

The Board also finalized changes to the Rules and Regulations that were 
previously submitted to the Membership, effective November 21, 2016. 

 

Finally, the Board discussed the change in the Flight Path from KCI over the 
Lake and authorized the President to send a letter to the Kansas City Airport 
Authority expressing our concern with the current flight paths creating a 
safety hazard related to potential collisions with migratory water fowl over 
the Lake. The letter requests a meeting with the Authority to develop a 
cooperative plan to mitigate this potential safety hazard. The WLIC will 
keep the Membership updated with further developments. 

 

Finally, we at the WLIC wish everyone a happy Holiday Season! 
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Resident & Community News 

NEW RESIDENTS 
 

Bret & Sara Cleveland 
Stephen Comley II 

Joey and Ann Dugdale 
Robar Mike & Junetta Duncan 

Gilbert & Betha Garcia 
Kathryn James 

Brian & Hailey Jaynes 
John & Jeanne Lueders 
Timothy & Anne Lynch 

Pete & Cindy Paulak 
M. Bridget Raab 

Jeremy & Amy Worden 
Shawn & Stacia Worden 
Keith & Debra Yarwood 

MAILBOX 
VANDALISM 

Sometime between 
10:00 P.M., November 
22 and 2:00 A.M., 
November 23, 
someone struck and 
damaged at least ten 

mailboxes on Potomac Road with what appears 
to have been a baseball bat.  

The Police Department is investigating these acts 
of vandalism and needs your help.  Please report 
anything you may have seen or heard regarding 
these acts to the Weatherby Lake Police 
Department at 816-741-8111.  Any information is 
appreciated.   

Did you Know 
 

Along with having wonderful amenities, 

Weatherby Lake can be an asset when 

paying sales tax.   Pay attention to your 

tax rate on deliveries, newspapers, etc. 

 

Always refer to Weatherby's tax rate 

when making any purchase, especially 

large items such as an auto, etc. 

You could save big! 

. 

Thomas (Tom) Crafton 

Our deepest sympathies are extended 
to Mary Crafton and family on the 

recent death of Tom.   Long-time residents of 
Weatherby Lake.  Thomas was a World War II Army 
veteran and a retired TWA captain, after over 30 years 
of service. He truly enjoyed reading, music, and 
cutting grass at his airport.  He will be missed by many 
friends, family and neighbors. 
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WL Families Club – Trunk or Treat 

Congrats WL Garden Club! 
1st Place Trunk Winner 
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We will have our Annual Christmas Dinner on 
Tuesday, December 13, 2016, at Bravo's in Zona 
Rosa, starting at 6:00 pm.  Please RSVP to let me 
know if you and your family will be attending.  We 
will order off menu as in years past.    
  
There will be NO meeting in January.   
Merry Christmas and have a great New Year. 
Hank Nussbeck  howdy620@aol.com 
  
Now is the time to go out and do some fishing.  As 
the weather gets cooler, the fish start feeding up for 
the winter and move to shallower water.  Now is the 
time to go out and do some fishing , as the weather 
gets cooler the fish start feeding up for the winter 
and move to shallower water. 
Community activities. 
 

Next Events 
December 13th – Zona Rosa 

No Meeting in January 

Membership Drive for 2017: 

We are starting our Weatherby Lake 
Fishing Club Membership drive  for 2017, 
its never to late to join the Fishing Club, 

all dues go back into the Lake and 
MEMBERSHIP TO THE FISHING CLUB 

$20.00. 

PLEASE FILL OUT THE FORM FOR 
OUR E-MAIL LIST. YOU MAY PAY IN 
PERSON AT OUR MEETING, OR YOU 
CAN MAIL YOUR CHECK TO OUR 
TREASURER, OR LEAVE AT CITY 
HALL. 

SEND TO: 

JOHN BUGG ,10301 NW 72nd ter 
 WEATHERBY LAKE, MO 64152 
 

If sending check make out to WLFC , or 
Weatherby Lake Fishing Club 

NAME__________________________ 

EMAIL: ________________________ 

  

MEMBERSHIP TO THE FISHING CLUB $20.00 

Weatherby Lake Fishing Club 
Scholarship Fund 

 

Are you tired of storing your old boats, trailers and 
motors??? 

Donate your runabouts, canoes, fishing boats, pontoon 
boats, sailboats, other watercraft, trailers and motors to 
the Weatherby Lake Fishing Club Scholarship Fund.   We 
will pick up your equipment.   All of the proceeds from 
your donated items will go to our Weatherby Lake kids to 
help with their college education. 

Any questions or for more information, call: Hank 529-
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Families club..... no news until March when we'll have updates on the upcoming 
Easter egg hunt which will take place on Saturday April 16th. Have a wonderful 
holiday season and a happy new year. Be safe on the ice,  if it ever gets cold enough 
this year to freeze.  It takes a village,  aren't you glad we live in a great one!  

 

 

Ashley Footer 
Sarah Umcheid  

 

Next Event 
See You in March! 

WL Families Club 
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Next Meeting 
February 2017 

 

Thank you to Becky from HyVee- Barry Road for her Holiday floral demonstration.  
The attendees enjoyed making their own beautiful container centerpieces to take 

home.  Garden Club Members voted to “adopt” the entrance on Kerns and will put 
Holiday wreaths on all entrances again this year. 

 
 

No December Meeting 
 

No January Meeting 
 

Have a happy Holiday season, and we will see you next year.   Our next meeting will 
be the 2017 Programs Planning meeting in February.   

 
 

For more information contact any of the officers below. 
 

Cathey Bossert, President                             (816) 437-8525 
Sarah Umscheid, Vice President          (816) 701-6420 

Kathy Birmingham, Secretary-Treasurer    (816) 741-1753 
Bernie Botbyl, Hospitality/Programs         (816) 326-8268 

Heidi Neece, Membership                                    (816) 536-5252 
Kathy Lapp, Corresponding Secretary      (816) 741-9322 
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Happy Holidays from the Weatherby Lake Irish American Club! 
 
Monthly meetings continue on Thursday's. The next one will be on December 8. 
Location to be announced on the Weatherby Lake Families Club Facebook page. if you 
would like to volunteer for this fun event, please come to our next meeting. 
 
Heads Up: Weatherby Lake's 2017 St. Patrick's Day Parade and Party will be on 
Saturday, March 11 2017. 
 
Stay warm and stay safe! 
 
  

Thank you, 
 

Weatherby Lake Irish American Club 
 
 
 
 
 

Next Meeting 
December 8th 

Location TBA – Look on Families Club FB Page 
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Next Events 
Sunday, December 4, 2016; 2:00pm – 4:00pm 

Holiday Celebration – Glenda Negrelli’s home (10506 NW 79th  
Street) 

 
Look for details regarding Pickleball on Jan 12th and a Brewery 

Tour in February  

1

The Women’s Club had another great turnout 
for a fall bonfire at Linda Cone’s house on a 
beautiful fall evening in October.  Thank you 
Linda for providing the venue!   And, we all got 
some great accessorizing tips from Dillard’s 
representatives in November.  Thanks to 
everyone for contributing 43lbs of food to 
Harvesters which will provide 36 meals for the 
community.  In addition, we held a scarf 
exchange and all went home with a new 
addition to our wardrobe.   
 

 
We are adopting a local family for the holidays.  
If anyone has a doll house or Playstation they no 
longer want, we could use these items to fulfill 
the kid’s wishes.  Please contact Carol Regan at 
kctrooper1@aol.com  if you can contribute.     
 

2

Our next meeting is on Sunday, Dec. 4th.  We 
will meet at Glenda Negrelli’s house at 
2:00pm for a holiday celebration.  We will be 
collecting gently used handbags/purses to fill 
with items and donate to local women’s 
shelters.  Please also bring items for the family 
we adopted.  Lots of good food and holiday 
cheer to go around.  To add your name to our 
email distribution list, please contact 
admin@wlwomensclub.com.       
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To all Weatherby Lake residents , 
Weatherby Lake Yacht Club 
members, and future members: 

The 1st Annual Halloween Adult 
Costume party pot luck was held 
at C-point  on Oct. 29th and was a 
huge success.  Thanks to all that 
came out to participate. The 
costumes were fantastic. 

 Sail Boat racing awards banquet 
Nov. 12th was also a great time.  
The new board was announced 
and approved by the members.  
Awards were handed out by class 
and finish per series.  Plus new 
awards were offered:  1. What were 
you thinking,  which went to Dave 
Ebbrecht for his amazing 
performance in the King Series.  

Next Event 
Ice Breaker – April 1, 2017  

2

And the Broken Block award went 
to Bob Mulhall for his micro-burst 
Adult Sailing Class that will not be 
forgotten. 

Happy Holidays to all and we look 
forward to seeing you next year for 
the Ice Breaker April 1st, 2017. 

Check your e-mails for updates 
from the Yacht Club! 

 
 
  
 

Warm regards, 
 

Kimmer  
Commodore 
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Know Thy Neighbor 
A monthly social gathering, to meet new friends, in the homes of our neighbors. 

 
 
 
 

The first two Know Thy Neighbor events were lots of fun! 
There will be no event in December but we will resume in January. Keep 

these dates in mind 
 

The January Know Thy Neighbor event notice will go out Jan. 7th 
RSVP date by Jan 14th 

The January Know Thy Neighbor event will be Saturday, Jan 21st 
We look forward to seeing you there.  

 
 
On the third Saturday of each month from October through May, except 
in December, volunteer Weatherby Lake residents rotate hosting a casual 
social gathering in their homes. There are two options for the events each 
month, either an informal dinner, or a cocktail party. You can choose to 
participate in either one. Six to ten residents are randomly assigned to 
each host home, but neither the host nor the guest knows the other 
neighbors attending their event.  

 

The focus for both of these events is not the meal, but rather on meeting 
new neighbors, developing new friendships, and getting better 
acquainted with each other. 
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NOTE:  If you know a reliable skilled resource for any of the above categories, please let us know:  PRMedill@aol.com 
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HELPING 
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NHN is a community program for all of us to help each other in times of need, such as illness or other 
circumstances that limit our abilities, the death of a loved one, shut-ins, or in any way that one might need simple 
short term assistance.  We do not take the place of professions or replace family responsibilities.  We are your next 
door neighbors who are willing to volunteer help where we can, and we need YOU to help be a part of watching out 
for one another. Is there a category below that you might like to be a team member?   Typically, you would not be 
called on more than once or twice a year. 

For general questions and information, contact  Pat Medill, 741-1569   PRMedill@aol.com 

2

QUALITY OF LIFE ADVOCATE:  Offer help and 
direction, especially to those alone and the elderly, to 
learn ways to increase their quality of life through 
age appropriate exercises and nutrition.  Friendly 
visits to a shut-in with a message of encouragement.  
Be a trusted and confidential listener.  Mike Hudak  
898-7877  drhudak@sbcglobal.net 

NOTE:  A sub-committee of volunteers who work 
with Therapy Dogs is available, as well.  For Therapy 
Dog information contact  Tony & Pat White           
741-3100  PatWhite05@icloud.com 

RESPITE CARE:  Help with personal 
needs...bathing, hair care, etc      
Bonnie  Kreider  587-9260     Robare68@yahoo.com  

SPIRITUAL PRAYER LINE:  Being willing to offer 
spiritual support for those requesting prayers.         
Pat Medill   741-1569   PRMedill@aol.com  

TRANSPORTATION:  Provide transportation to 
appointments or the grocery store...or pick up 
needed items locally.                                                 
Nancy Potter  505-1873    NPotter1@kc.rr.com  

OUTREACH PROGRAM AWARENESS: 
Promoting the NHN program to all 
residents...encourage others to be comfortable in 
asking for help for self or a neighbor. Traci Miller  
816-260-1846      traciekmiller@gmail.com 

NEIGHBORS HELPING NEIGHBORS 
Caring and Temporary Assistance for Weatherby Residents in Time of Need 

1

CHILD CARE:  Babysitting in an emergency 
situation.  Bernie Botbyl  326-8268  BTBStar@aol.com  

COMMUNICATIONS:  Being a part of a phone 
chain if urgent information is necessary. Judy Maher  
587-2213  judykm@kc.rr.com  

COMMUNITY RESOURCES:  Refer reliable 
assistance in any category that we have a screened 
referral.   Jan Leonard 547-0058 jan-rich2@kc.rr.com. 

GRIEF SUPPORT:  Offer comfort and friendship to 
someone grieving the loss of a loved one.  Help locate 
grief support groups.  Share a message of 
hope.  Kathy Birmingham 741-1753 
d.birmingham@sbcglobal.net 

HOME MAINTENANCE:  Offer assistance once or 
twice with minor tasks, or help with referrals. 
Examples:  Lawn mowing or snow removal until a 
permanent service is located.  Need contact 
volunteer.  

HOUSEKEEPING:  Taking a turn with lite cleaning, 
laundry, mail pick-up, etc. Bernie Botbyl                 
326-8268    BTBStar@aol.com  

MEALS:  Provide a one-time covered dish to assist 
during an illness or death in the family. Kathy 
Birmingham  741-1753 d.birmingham@sbcglobal.net 
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Weatherby Single Friends is for all single residents on the 
Lake, including never married, divorced, or widowed.  This 
is a great support and social group that gets together every 

month.   

 Fun outings, home dinners, creative discussions, service 
projects, etc.   This is NOT a match-up or dating group, just 

good friends having fun, and supporting one another. 

 

Contact:   Kathy Birmingham.   741-1753    
D.Birmingham@sbcglobal.net 
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   Patty Parker & Carl Bendert

November 3rd, KCI Airport - SWAT members join the
the crowd of well-wishers who welcomed home to
Kansas City the group of WWII and Korean Conflict
Veterans after their Honor Flight.  They had visited
Washington DC that day, in
recognition of their military
service. Truly the Greatest
Generation.

Watch our Facebook page
for announcements of future
Honor Flights, then join us
for a moving experience.
Do you know a deserving
Veteran - let us know.  And
thanks for supporting SWAT.

SWAT ( Supporting Weatherby's Adopted Troops ) was
formed in 2008 to provide assistance in various forms to
the Soldiers, Sailors, Marines and Airmen serving our
country, now and in the past, with a particular emphasis
on those who are currently deployed, and their families.

The SWAT Mission is to encourage our community's 
participation in making a positive difference in the lives 
of our Service Members and their families, as well as
our much-appreciated Veterans.

What is SWAT ?

Honor Flights for Veterans

Be a Friend of SWAT !
Stay up to date on our activities, we're on Facebook  

at Weatherby Lake SWAT
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Advertising 

For info on how to place an Ad in the Weatherby Lake Living newsletter, please contact Pat 
Medill PatMedillEditor@aol.com or call 816-741-1569. 

FOR SALE:  For Sale: dock-top water slide, $500 OBO. Four step dock ladder free. Call Dave 703.201.5102 

 

BOAT TOWING, HAULING OR MOVING:  On or off the Lake. Call Hank 529-3502 or 741-0619 
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December 4, 2016 Sunday WL Women’s Club Holiday Celebration 2p – 10506 NW 79th Street 

December 8, 2016 Thursday Irish-American Club – 7p – location TBD 

December 13, 2016 Tuesday WL Fishing Club Annual Xmas Dinner,  6p Bravo’s Zona Rosa 

December 19, 2016 Mondaay WLIC Board of Directors Meeting – 7p – City Hall 

January 12, 2017 Monday WL Women’s Club – Pickle Ball – Details coming 

January 21, 2017 Saturday KNOW THEY NEIGHBOR – 7p 

March 22, 2017 Saturday WL Irish American Club St. Patrick’s Parade & Party 

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

 

Community Calendar  
 


